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Principal’s Message 
 

Happy Holidays! 
 

After a busy and exciting term, we are all ready to take a break and 
recharge. We have enjoyed a range of events such as the Teddy Bears’ 
Picnic, Cheers and Tears Morning Tea, Meet the Teacher evenings, 
Swimming Carnivals, Year 2 Excursion to Vaucluse House, PSSA sport, 
NAPLAN and buddy time. Teachers have delivered quality learning 
programs and students have engaged in active learning across all Key 
Learning Areas. Thanks to everyone for your contributions towards 
making Term 1 a success. We concluded the term with a Wellbeing focus 
and you can read about it later in this week’s newsletter. 
Teachers will engage in a full day of professional learning around the new 
curriculum on Monday 29 April (Staff Development Day) and we look 
forward to students returning on Tuesday 30 April. 
 
Thank You Ms McDonough  
   

On behalf of LPS students, staff and 
community I would like to thank Ms 
McDonough for teaching PE for the past 
year. She has been an asset to the 
school with her extensive knowledge of 
physical education and her excellent 
organisation of our carnivals. 
Unfortunately, she needs to return to 
Canada to assist with her family’s health 
care needs.  We wish Ms McDonough 
and her family all the best as they make 
this transition. At LPS we will commence 
the process of sourcing a new PE 
teacher for the rest of the year. 
 
Save the Date: Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea  
 
LPS will celebrate Mother’s Day with a stall run by the P&C and an 
afternoon tea on Friday 10 May. Further details about the stall can be 
found in this week’s Lindfield 
Lines. The afternoon tea will 
commence at 1:30pm and will 
involve a BYO picnic to share with 
your children on Palm Playground.  
A flyer will be distributed next term.  
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Friday 12 April 
Winter PSSA 
Last day of Term 1 
 
TERM 2 
Monday 29 April 
Staff Development Day – Student Free 
Day 
Tuesday 30 April 
Term 2 first day back for students 
Thursday 2 May 
ANZAC Day Assembly 
Monday 6 May to Thursday 9 May 
Parent/Teacher Interviews 
Thursday 9 May 
Selective High School Test 
Friday 10 May 
Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea 
Monday 13 May 
Winter Uniform to be worn 
Wednesday 15 May 
School Cross Country 
Thursday 23 May & Thursday 30 May 
School Photos 
Tuesday 28 May 
Zone Cross Country Carnival 
Wednesday 29 May 
School Athletics Carnival  at  
Bannockburn Oval 
Friday 31 May 
Year 1 Excursion to Vaucluse House 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Winter Uniform Changeover 
 

As it is now Autumn, the weather is turning cooler but we can still 
experience some warmer days. For this reason, students can return 
in Term 2 wearing either their full summer or full winter school 
uniform- not a combination of both. This allows you to consider the 
weather at the time. From Monday 13 May, all students must wear 
their full winter school uniform. Please avail yourself of the Clothing 
Pool online orders or visit the Clothing Pool to top up your winter 
uniform requirements. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lest We Forget 
 

ANZAC Day will fall in the school holidays on 
25 April. We will commemorate this occasion 
upon returning to school with an assembly for 
Years 2-6 students on Thursday 2 May. 
There will be many community events in the 
local area to honour the lives of service men 
and women who have sacrificed their lives 
for our freedom. 
 

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 

  

School resumes on 
Tuesday 30 April 



Deputy Principals’ Message 

 

PALs (Playground Activity Leaders) Program 
 

This term, the PALs program has commenced. This is a wonderful opportunity 
for Year 5 and Year 6 students to lead and guide our Kindy, Year 1 and Year 2 
students to be safe, happy and responsible on our playgrounds. During 
lunchtime, fun equipment is handed out and together they play games, while the 
senior children model Lindfield’s ROAR expectations. With the guidance of our 
fabulous PALs, our playground echoes with the sounds of laughter as the 
students play happily together. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Zone Swimming Champions 2024! 
 

Once again, (for the 49th time!) our LPS swimmers 
have demonstrated their expertise in the pool to 
become Ku-ring-gai Zone Swimming Champions. Our 
swimmers supported and cheered each other on to 
great swims and displayed excellent sportsmanship 
throughout the carnival. We are so proud of all your 
efforts and particularly thank Oleg and Larissa for 
their coaching and Ms McDonough and Mrs Ventura 
for supervision at the Zone Carnival. Special 
congratulations to Sophie D for being named Zone 
Age Champion for the 8 Year Girls. What an amazing achievement! 
 
Ku-ring-gai Zone Swimming Carnival – Tuesday 26 March 2024 
(Report by Ms McDonough) 
 
We had 39 students who represented Lindfield Public 
School at the Ku-ring-gai Zone Swimming Carnival held at 
the Lane Cove Aquatic Leisure Centre. The students’ 
determination and love of swimming were on display with 
many students achieving their personal bests culminating 
in LPS being named the Zone Champions for 2024. Seven 
students progressed to the Sydney North (Area) Swimming 
Carnival one week later. 



Results from Zone: 
 

George L – 2nd in Junior 200 IM, 2nd in Junior 50m Backstroke, 3rd in Junior 50m Butterfly 
Sophie D – 1st in 8ys 50m Freestyle, 8yrs Girls Age Champion 
Yngwie J – 2nd in 9yrs 50m Freestyle 
Nicholas F – 3rd in 10yrs 50m Freestyle 
Jaehee N – 2nd in 11yrs 50m Breaststroke, 2nd in 11yrs 50m Backstroke, 3rd in 11yrs 50m Butterfly 
Daniel H – 2nd in 12yrs 50m Breaststroke 
Aaron D – 3rd in 11yrs 50m Backstroke 
Sophia L – 3rd in 12yrs 50m Butterfly 
1st – Junior Boys Relay (Nicholas F, George L, Yngwie J, Ji Ji L) 
3rd – Senior Girls Relay (Alexandra M, Charlotte R-F, Jaehee N and Sophia L) 
 
Sydney North Area Swimming Carnival – Tuesday 2 April 2024 
(Report by Ms McDonough) 
 
After the Zone Carnival, seven of our students represented Ku-ring-gai 
Zone at the Sydney North Swimming Carnival held at Sydney Olympic 
Park Aquatic Centre. Our students again displayed their outstanding 
swimming talents with most students progressing to the finals and 
helping the Ku-ring-gai zone team to 
finish 2nd place overall! 
 

 
EAL/D Parent Information Afternoon 
 

On Tuesday afternoon we held an Information Session for around 30 parents and carers of students in the 
EAL/D program. This was an opportunity for them to find out more about how the EAL/D program works at 
Lindfield PS and how best to support their children from home. It was also a chance to meet other parents with 
children in this important program and have a coffee and bite to eat. Thank you to everyone who attended and 
to our specialist EAL/D teachers for putting together a valuable session. 



Intention to Apply - Opportunity Class 2025 
 

Opportunity classes are for primary school students who have high academic potential or who are intellectually 
gifted. They provide an environment where students can learn and make friends with classmates of similar 
ability. This can benefit a student’s academic progress and also their wellbeing. 
 
Opportunity classes are offered in Years 5 and 6, with parents/carers applying in Year 4. Applications for 
placement are considered on the results of the Opportunity Class Placement Test.  
Please access the following links as required: 
 

Information for placement in an opportunity class 
 
 

To apply for a placement in an opportunity class 
 
Key Dates 

 
Wellbeing Afternoon of FUN 
 

Yesterday afternoon, our Years 3-6 students were 
rewarded for their efforts this term with a surprise 
afternoon of fun activities to support their wellbeing. 
Students selected from four activities in the 
morning; origami, sketching, a disco and a bonus 
PE lesson and then spent the afternoon from 2.00-
2.45pm enjoying the activity of their choice.  
 
It was so special to see the huge smiles on 
everyone’s faces and you could actually 
feel the vibration of positive energy all 
around our school. We loved the 
laughter, the camaraderie and the 
happiness. Thank you students for 
embracing this opportunity and for being 
you. You are wonderful and we hope you 
had fun!  
 
K-2 students will have their Wellbeing 
afternoon tomorrow (on Thursday 11 
April) and we cannot wait to see the 
smiles on their faces, too. 
 

 

4 April 2024 Applications Open 

20 May 2024 Applications Close 

1 August 2024 Opportunity Class Placement Test 

Further information was provided in a detailed 
note which was distributed to all Year 4 students 
on Thursday 28 March and was also sent as an 
email. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/choosing-a-school-setting/selective-high-schools/application-process


Recreational and School Sport - Term 2 
 

Thank you to those families who have put in their 
Recreational Sport selections. Recreational Sport will 
commence from Friday of Term 2, Week 1. Please ensure 
your note and payment are returned by Wednesday 1 May. 
Students should wear their sports uniform. Students who 
are not competing in PSSA or participating in Recreational 
Sport will be placed in School Sport groups led by LPS staff. 
 
K-2 Assembly 
 

We are very proud of the achievements of all students across K-2 this term. 
At our Assembly last week, we conducted the first draw of Reading Bites 
tokens for the year. Students who are actively participating in their class 
Home Reading Program earn a token and are entered into the draw. The 
lucky recipients literally leapt for joy and they will enjoy spending their 
Canteen vouchers. We congratulate all recipients of Blue Assembly, Silver 
and Gold Awards as well as 1F, who were presented with the Energy 
Efficiency trophy. The Lindfield Lion will be enjoying an extended holiday with 
1PT until our next assembly in Week 2, next term. Thank you to all parents, 
carers and visitors who attended the assembly. 

 
Year One Vaucluse House Excursion- a new date 
Friday 31 May  
 
The torrential rain last week necessitated the 
postponement of the excursion for Year One students.  
We apologise for any inconvenience, especially for  
parent volunteers. 

 
We are delighted to have secured a new booking for Friday 31 May. Thank you for your 
understanding of these changed arrangements.  A revised permission note will be 
forthcoming reflecting the new booking date.  
 
 

 



Vaucluse House Excursion – Year 2 
 

Last week, Year 2 students participated in an excursion to Vaucluse 
House as part of the History unit 'Past and Present Family Life'. They 
explored the house and estate of the Wentworth family. Students 
learnt how tasks such as washing clothes and cooking were done 
without the benefits of running water and electricity. They completed 
activities including churning butter, sweeping floors, sorting beans and 
polishing silver. The children also played some games - 'Skittles' and 
'Croquet'. It was a lovely day and we thank the parent volunteers who 
attended with us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Parent Teacher Interviews - Term 2 Week 2 (6 - 9 May) 
 

Parent Teacher Interviews present a valuable opportunity to discuss your 
child’s goals, academic progress, social skills and work habits with their 
class teacher. We encourage all parents to participate.  
 
To arrange an interview appointment, you will need to access the School 
Interviews website. Detailed information may be located on the note 
linked below, including the event code.  
 
Please note the following dates and times for booking an interview: 

• bookings open: Thursday 11 April 7pm 
• bookings close: Friday 3 May 4pm 

 
CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE FULL NOTE 
 

 
 
The ‘delightful’ Kindergarten Teddy Bears’ Picnic 
 

It might be the happiest morning of the year! Thank you to all visiting parents, carers, grandparents and 
special visitors who joined us with picnics, blankets and teddy bears! The ‘bear hunt’ went ahead despite the 
sprinkling rain and the children enjoyed singing to their audience with accompanying actions.  
 
The event acknowledges the considerable achievements of students and our valued community partnership. 
The Kindergarten teaching team of Ms Michelle Brown, Mrs Nicole Capper and Miss Anita Geokjian certainly 
made the event additionally special with a colourful balloon arch, painted signage and giant bears and we 
thank them for their wonderful organisation. Please enjoy the photo collage later in the newsletter.  
 

 

Mrs Robyn Scott   Mr James Tod & Ms Alisoun Garrard 
K-2 Deputy Principal (Rel)   Year 3-6 Deputy Principals (Rel)  

ARTWORK ON 
DISPLAY 

5/6HK & 1F 

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/notes.html
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/






Front Office 
 

AUDIRI APP – Communication / Absentee Notification 
 

The Audiri App is your primary communication tool for Lindfield Public 
School. Audiri can be downloaded from the app store. 

We would appreciate it if you could record student absences via the Audiri 
App by 10am on the day the student is absent. 
 
SCHOOL BYTES - Online Permission Forms                                            
 

This year we have moved all our school organisation onto the School 
Bytes platform. We upgraded our School Bytes Finance to include the 
School Bytes online Parent Portal in March 2023 and will now 
introduce the Attendance, Wellbeing and Events modules. This 
means that we will be trialling the use of the Online Permission 
Form to make the return of notes simpler for parents.  
 
To streamline this process, please ensure that you have set up 
a School Bytes Parent Portal to allow you to complete forms, 
make payments and view your statements. Instructions can be 
found here: Register for School Bytes Online Parent Portal. 
Download the School Bytes App via Google Play or the Apple 
Store to keep up to date with school events.  
 
School Bytes Online Parent Portal 
• Recreational Sport Notes 
• PSSA Winter Competition – AFL, Netball, Football 
• Stage 1 Vaucluse House 
• 2024 Activities & Resources 

 

 
Paper Notes / Communication Home 

• Parent Teacher Interviews – Parent Note 2024 

• Opportunity Class Intention to Apply 2025 

• Class Contact Note 2024 

• Transition to Year 7 2025 for current Year 6 (Email) 

• Years 5 & 6 Gardening Club 

• Code of Enquiry 2024 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ Evening) 

• Homework Policy Years 3 – 6 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ Evening)                  

• Homework Policy Years K – 2 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ Evening) 

• Class Swimming Permission Note 2024 

• Stage 3 LPS BYOD Student User Agreement  

Download the School Bytes App 

CLICK HERE TO 
VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

AND VIEW ALL 
NOTES LISTED 

SCHOOL BYTES TIP! 
Online Permission Forms are found under 

the ‘Activities’ Tab in the School Bytes 
Portal. Payment Requests are found under 

the ‘Payments’ Tab. 
YOU MUST COMPLETE THE ONLINE 

PERMISSION FORM FIRST AND THEN 
MAKE PAYMENT. 

 

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated
https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/notes.html
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/l/lindfield-p/notes/2024/Class_Swimming_Permission_Note_2024.pdf
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/l/lindfield-p/notes/2024/Stage_3_LPS_BYOD_Student_User_Agreement_2024.pdf
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated
https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/notes.html


Library News 
Oliver Library: https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

2024 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to the following students who have recently completed the NSW PRC! 

The NSW PRC will run until Friday August 23 2024. There is a handy shortcut in your child’s Student Portal 
that will take you directly to the student site to enter books read. As this is a NSW Department of Education 
program, students use the same user name and password to access the website that they use to sign into 
their Student Portal and the computers at school. If you have any issues logging into your child’s Student 
Portal or adding books, please contact renee.chapman17@det.nsw.edu.au  

School Holiday Programs 
Our local council libraries are a great place to visit during the school holidays! There are some great programs 
and events on offer if you are looking for something interesting to do. Follow the links to your local library 
below for more information. Booking is essential! 

Ku-ring-gai Libraries: 
https://www.krg.nsw.gov.au/Community/Ku-ring-
gai-Library/Children-and-teens/Childrens-events-
at-the-Library  

Willoughby City Libraries: 
https://libraries.willoughby.nsw.gov.au/Events-
and-programs/School-holiday-program  

Happy reading!

Renee Chapman and Kelly Ball
Teacher Librarians 
 

https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au/
https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:renee.chapman17@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.krg.nsw.gov.au/Community/Ku-ring-gai-Library/Children-and-teens/Childrens-events-at-the-Library
https://www.krg.nsw.gov.au/Community/Ku-ring-gai-Library/Children-and-teens/Childrens-events-at-the-Library
https://www.krg.nsw.gov.au/Community/Ku-ring-gai-Library/Children-and-teens/Childrens-events-at-the-Library
https://libraries.willoughby.nsw.gov.au/Events-and-programs/School-holiday-program
https://libraries.willoughby.nsw.gov.au/Events-and-programs/School-holiday-program
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P&C Association 

 

          
 

LPS Class Social Calendar 

 
Date  Class  Event and Venue  Time  

Sunday 5 May KG Park Play - Dukes Green Playground, East Lindfield 
Bring hat, drink bottle and own snacks (optional). Siblings welcome. 9:30 – 11am 

 
 

To have your function in the Lindfield Lines please email Angel administrator@lpspandc.org.au by 8pm Monday. 

mailto:administrator@lpspandc.org.au
https://lpspandc.org.au/product/mothers-day-stall-2024


VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY: 
ASSISTANT TREASURER 

Streamlined
processes &
Minimal time
commitment!

OTHER  VOLUNTEER
OPPORTUNITIES

AVAILABLE
CONVENORS OF:

CanteenChessIT & communication
Social justiceLEAF

MAIN DUTIES:

ASSIST WITH PAYMENT ON
P&C BANK ACCOUNT ONCE 
A WEEK

PARTICIPATE IN EXECUTIVE
MEETINGS ONCE A TERM

JOIN US IN EMPOWERING OUR 
COMMUNITY – APPLY NOW!

Please email Angel Poon if interested: 
administrator@lpspandc.org.au

P&C VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES



LAC April Vacation Care
FRIDAY 19THFRIDAY 19THFRIDAY 19TH

CREATIVE CRAFTCREATIVE CRAFTCREATIVE CRAFT
INCURSIONINCURSIONINCURSION SCIENCE SHOWSCIENCE SHOWSCIENCE SHOW

INCURSIONINCURSIONINCURSION

WEDNESDAY 17THWEDNESDAY 17THWEDNESDAY 17THTUESDAY 16THTUESDAY 16THTUESDAY 16THMONDAY 15THMONDAY 15THMONDAY 15TH THURSDAY 18THTHURSDAY 18THTHURSDAY 18TH

WEDNESDAY 24THWEDNESDAY 24THWEDNESDAY 24THTUESDAY 23RDTUESDAY 23RDTUESDAY 23RDMONDAY 22NDMONDAY 22NDMONDAY 22ND THURSDAY 25THTHURSDAY 25THTHURSDAY 25TH FRIDAY 26THFRIDAY 26THFRIDAY 26TH

MONDAY 29THMONDAY 29THMONDAY 29TH

Incursions = $80Incursions = $80Incursions = $80
Excursions = $100Excursions = $100Excursions = $100

PRICINGPRICINGPRICINGTo enrol your child at LAC, email To enrol your child at LAC, email To enrol your child at LAC, email lacentre@outlook.comlacentre@outlook.comlacentre@outlook.com
If your child is already enrolled at LAC, please log onto the BecklynIf your child is already enrolled at LAC, please log onto the BecklynIf your child is already enrolled at LAC, please log onto the Becklyn
portal to make your vacation care bookingsportal to make your vacation care bookingsportal to make your vacation care bookings

Public
Holiday

SYDNEY
Wildlife
World

Excursion 
MASTERCHEF
INcursion

Laser Tag
Incursion

Zumba 
Incursion

ARCHERYARCHERYARCHERY
   INCURSIONINCURSIONINCURSION

ALLIANZ SPORTSALLIANZ SPORTSALLIANZ SPORTS
TOUR AND PICNICTOUR AND PICNICTOUR AND PICNIC

EXCURSIONEXCURSIONEXCURSION

GIANT BOARDGIANT BOARDGIANT BOARD
GAMESGAMESGAMES

INCURSIONINCURSIONINCURSION

CHATSWOOD
MOVIES

EXCURSION

mailto:lacentre@outlook.com


Canteen Capers 

“You are never too old to set another goal or dream a new dream.” Les Brown 

New Term, New Start 
 

Next term we will adding exciting new items to the Winter Menu. With the rising cost of food, we regrettably 
must increase our prices across the board in order for the Canteen to continue to thrive. 

 
Helping can be as effortless as once a term! 
 

Continuing on from last week’s newsletter, we’d like to express our thanks again to our Term 1 volunteers for 
all the help this term. The Term 2 Roster is looking pretty empty for now. If you could just spare a day for us 
once a month, or even once a term, we could cover all the open shifts with ease. Please have a think about it. 
  

Volunteer Roster Term 1 & 2 - Weeks 11, 1 & 2 
Hours are Mon-Thu from 9am-2pm, Fri 9am-12midday 

Please email Canteen@LPSpandc.org.au 
or pop into the Canteen during school hours 

to view roster availability 

11-Apr 12-Apr 

Thomas Lo Li-Wu Chen 

Li-Wu Chen Audrey Tan 

Emily Ching Maggie 

 

Amber Jones 
Amanda Ting 

TERM 2 

29-Apr 30-Apr 1-May 2-May 3-May 

 Robert Brandon Li-Wu Chen 
HELPER needed please! Li-Wu Chen 

  HELPER needed please! 
HELPER needed please! HELPER needed please! 

   HELPER needed please! HELPER needed please! 

    HELPER needed please! 

6-May 7-May 8-May 9-May 10-May 

HELPER needed please! Robert Brandon Li-Wu Chen 
HELPER needed please! Li-Wu Chen 

  HELPER needed please! 
HELPER needed please! HELPER needed please! 

   HELPER needed please! 
HELPER needed please! 

    HELPER needed please! 

   
 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone 
wonderful holidays, 

Claudette,  
Sarah and  
Tingting  
 
Canteen Managers  
canteen@lpspandc.org.au  
  

mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


Clothing Pool 

 
Opening hours: 8:30 am - 9:30 am Tuesdays and Thursdays  
 
Winter stock has arrived 
 

Prepare for Term 2 and order your winter uniforms now ahead of the last day of term, Friday 12 April.   
 
Online orders 24/7 
 

Order online via P&C Website with orders delivered direct to your child’s classroom on 
Tuesdays or Thursdays. Remember to include your child's name and class. Order via 
link or scan QR code: https://lpspandc.org.au/product-category/clothing-pool/. 
 

Calling for Volunteers 
 

Just one hour per term is a huge help! Sign up via link or scan QR code below: 
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30E0B44A9AE2AA2FD0-47517215-clothing. 
 

Week 11 

Tues 9 Apr Thu 11 Apr 

Louise Savage  
 

Louise Savage  
Heather R  

1 x volunteer needed 
 

 
Convenor – Belinda Wright 
Clothing Shop Manager incoming – Louise Savage  
clothing@lpspandc.org.au 
 

Chess 
 

Reminder to all parents - Chess is on this Friday 12 April 2024.  
 
Thank you to all the parents that got back to us for the JCL Competition starting next term. We will be in touch 
when the organisers publish the draw during the holidays. We are especially thankful for all the offers of help. 
 
During the April holidays (where did the term go?) there are tournaments put on by the Junior Chess League 
(JCL) and Sydney Academy of Chess (SAC). 
 
JCL has the One Day and the Two Day Autumn Tournaments. They are held on 18 April and 23-24 April 
respectively (we recommend the One Day Tournament). 
Link to register: http://nswjcl.org.au/ComingEvents/2024/Autumn/ComingEvents.htm 
 
SAC has a lot of tournaments but their largest would be the Inner West Chess Challenge held on 16 April. 
Link to register: https://sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/tournaments/upcoming 
 
A final reminder fees are due and can be paid via this link:  https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/ 
 
Thank you. 
Eric Tse | Chess Co-ordinator  

https://lpspandc.org.au/product-category/clothing-pool/
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30E0B44A9AE2AA2FD0-47517215-clothing
mailto:clothing@lpspandc.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnswjcl.org.au%2FComingEvents%2F2024%2FAutumn%2FComingEvents.htm&data=05%7C02%7Ckatherine.robinson12%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc802b2228bc24a4cd07d08dc5826c51a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638482170736995292%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jHAodRcb51I%2F%2B0bvCTY4qDJXY2VIG7lVgiopqqMmidk%3D&reserved=0
https://sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/tournaments/upcoming
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flpspandc.org.au%2Fchess-club%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckatherine.robinson12%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cc802b2228bc24a4cd07d08dc5826c51a%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638482170737012613%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2Qpd69AkM4430iR2jglCWDiQGP6hgHJOqwJY9ylOVE8%3D&reserved=0


Swimming 

 

Term 2 enrolments 
 

Term 1 swimming enrolments will automatically roll over to Term 2. If your child is not intending to swim in 
Term 2, please email me as soon as possible so that I can cancel your child’s enrolment. 
 
Account Payments 
 

Please attend to any outstanding payments as soon as possible. 
 
Administrator Away 

Please note that I will not be available from 5 April – 16 April 2024 as I will be attending Nationals with my son 
on the Gold Coast. I will only be looking at emails intermittently during this time. 

Important Dates  
 

15 – 19 April 2024  Swimming Holiday Program  
11 – 12 April 2024  NSWPSSA State Carnival 
Saturday 13 April 2024  Last day for Term 1 swimming 
Monday 29 April 2024  First day back for Term 2 swimming 
Saturday 1 June 2024  Last day for Term 2 swimming  
 
Alison Gladen - Swimming Administrator  
swimming@lpspandc.org.au  
 

Strings 

 
 

 
Reminder that ensemble fees were due Friday 5 April. 

Follow the link to scroll down to the appropriate fee section to make payment for 2024 Strings Ensemble Fee 
 
Creative Kids Vouchers  

We accept Creative Kids Vouchers against your Semester 1 Fee payments.  Please make 
your fee payment/s, record the receipt nos, redeem your CK Voucher from the Service 
NSW website/app and follow the link to redeem: 2024 Creative Kids Voucher redemption 
 
The P&C will reimburse your account to the value of the voucher in the coming weeks.   

Strings Committee 
strings@lpspandc.org.au 
  

SAVE THE DATE FOR MUSIC CAMP 
16-18 June 2024 - Collaroy Centre 

Years 3 & 4, 17-18 June | Years 5 & 6, 16-18 June 

mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au
https://lpspandc.org.au/strings/
https://lpspandc.org.au/creative-kids-voucher-redemption-form/
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


Band 

 

End of Term 1 Concert was a huge success! 
 

We had a wonderful turn out of parents, grandparents, family and friends attending our End of Term 1 Concert. 
All three bands really stepped up with amazing performances. It really is quite incredible to watch their 
progression over such a short time. For most Junior Band members in particular, they have only been learning 
their instruments for about nine weeks and this was the first time they have performed as a group. Very 
impressive!  
 
Intermediate Band and Concert Band also delivered very polished performances, and the whole event was 
presented beautifully by our two Band Captains, Isabella A and Jamie R. We are very proud of all of our 
talented band members. What a fabulous way to round out the term! 
 

   



 

Band Fees - Due last Friday 5 April 
 

Band fees (including Instrument Hire and Bond) are now 
overdue. If you haven’t yet paid, please can you do so 
promptly. Thank you to all families who have paid already. 
Please note the Instrument Bond is only payable by new 
band members who are hiring instruments.  
 
Visit https://lpspandc.org.au/25-2/ to pay your fees. 

 
Creative Kids Vouchers 
 

Once you pay your fees in full you can claim your Creative Kids Voucher to have $50 refunded to you. 
Creative Kids Vouchers expire on 30 June 2024 and can be used for Semester 1 fees. Instructions to redeem 
your Vouchers are on the Band page of the P&C website: https://lpspandc.org.au/25-2/ Full details of the 
vouchers are available here: www.service.nsw.gov.au/active-and-creative-kids-voucher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteer Parents for Rehearsals 
 

We have had many parents sign up to be a volunteer parent, thank you to all of you. There are still a few spots 
and all rehearsals require a supervising parent to volunteer to attend the rehearsals for safety reasons in case 
of an emergency. Please sign up below, your help is greatly appreciated! 
 

JUNIOR BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/ 
INTERMEDIATE BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779627-intermediate#/ 
CONCERT BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779615-concert#/ 
 

Questions or feedback regarding any aspect of the Band program at Lindfield Public School 
Please email band@lpspandc.org.au 
 
  

Band Fees Semester 1  Due 5 April 

Junior Band $340 

Intermediate Band 
Concert Band 

$315 

Instrument Hire $120 

SAVE THE DATE FOR MUSIC CAMP 
16 – 18 June 2024 – Collaroy Centre 
Years 3/4  17 – 18 June |  Years 5/6  16-18 June 

https://lpspandc.org.au/25-2/
https://lpspandc.org.au/25-2/
http://www.service.nsw.gov.au/active-and-creative-kids-voucher
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779627-intermediate#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779615-concert#/
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


       

https://go4fun.com.au/register/
https://www.nrl.com/account/login?ReturnUrl=%2Faccount%2Fauthorize%2Faccept%3Fclient_id%3Dgrassroots%26redirect_uri%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fprofile.mysideline.com.au%2Foauth%26scope%3Dopenid%2520email%2520profile%2520offline_access%2520verified%26response_type%3Dcode


  

https://education.parliament.nsw.gov.au/free-event-festival-of-democracy-2024/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1180157?
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